
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Newsletter 
 
Issue 4 
Thursday 23 March 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Tēnā koutou katoa 

We have had a busy two weeks since the last newsletter with many events and activities. As you will see we  

have 3 pages of sports news in this newsletter. Thank you to our wonderful teachers who go above and beyond 

to provide meaningful and uplifting learning experiences for our children and the parents who support this. 

The Year 7&8 children had a wonderful experience at Camp Adair last week. There were 160 students at camp 

plus parents and teachers. I was lucky enough to go out on Friday and was so pleased to see how well 

everything was going. The children were happy and fully involved in the activities. They challenged themselves, 

and the teachers and parents were fantastic. Many thanks to all those parents who gave their time to either help 

transport or supervise at camp, we can’t do it without your help. While many primary schools no longer have 

camps due to health and safety regulations, cost, busy parents, and time commitment required of teachers, at St 

Heliers School we are lucky we have dedicated teachers willing to organise and give up their family time to take 

your children to camp, and wonderful parents who offer to support the teachers. 

Next Friday we will be having Harmony Day, a day when all the students in the school take part in a range of 

cultural activities. I would like to encourage all the children to come dressed in national costume. This year the 

teachers will be running the majority of the activities as we have only had a few parents come forward to share 

something from their culture. If there are any more parents who would like to help a teacher with an activity for 

the day then please contact the office. Unfortunately, we cannot have spectators as it will be a busy, bustling 

day and we would like the older children to show leadership, and care for the younger children in their group. 

Tomorrow we have our Citizenship Assembly. As well as recognising those children who consistently uphold our 

school values and display citizenship qualities, we will also be announcing the Student Leaders for 2023 and 

presenting them with their badges. There is a comprehensive process to become a Student Leader. They are 

required to complete a written application, followed by a stand up pitch to the Senior Leadership Team, Y7&8 

teachers, and all the Year 7&8 students, who then have the opportunity to vote for 2 candidates. A tally of the 

student votes go to the Y7&8 teachers who then observe the children at camp, before meeting with the SLT to 

deliberate and make the final selection.  This year we had 55 students apply and 13 were accepted. Fortunately, 

we have many other opportunities in the school to demonstrate leadership and Student Leaders who are House 

Captains relinquish this position to someone else. 

With the joining of teaching teams this year, we have decided that each team needs a name. We will be 

announcing the names of teaching teams and the overall theme, at our assembly tomorrow. This will be the first 

time the children will know what the name of their combined year group will be. 

Thank you to all parents for completing a ‘student leave request form’ if the students are going away during 

term time. I ask that this is handed to the office at least 3 days before leaving to provide time for the Principal’s 

approval. Obviously, longer periods of time would require more notice. Every day matters with school 

attendance. However, I do appreciate the amazing learning experiences children have when travelling or visiting 

family. This is a timely reminder as we approach the April holidays. 

Noho ora mai 

Sean Valvoi 
Principal 



 

 

Friday 31 March 

Whole School Event 

Whole Day Event 

 Year 5 and 6 students are currently learning about biodiversity as their Inquiry topic focus. Despite initial 
cancellations and disruptions, all six classes have managed to experience day trips by ferry out to Tiritiri 
Matangi which is a bird sanctuary in the Hauraki Gulf about an hour and 20 minutes away from 
downtown Auckland. 

On arrival everyone was welcomed by a Department of Conservation worker as well as volunteer guides 
who speak proudly and knowledgeably about Tiritiri Matangi. Grouped with an allocated guide, the 
children were given a first hand experience around the island. A wealth of information was shared from 
the volunteer guides, where they helped students identify native birds in their natural habitat and 
discussed trees and other plant life. The children were also able to utilise this time to ask relevant 
questions to enhance their knowledge and understanding around biodiversity. 

Students enjoyed the learning experience and had an excellent time furthering their knowledge and 
understanding of native bird life in Aotearoa.  

Miss Jackson and Miss Franklin 

YEAR 5 AND 6 TIRITIRI MATANGI TRIP 



 

 

2023 KIWI COMPETITIONS 

Closing date is Tuesday 4 April. 

 

 

Next week we are kicking off our Annual PTA Hot 
Cross Bun fundraiser.  We know you loved 
supporting the school last year - thank you for 
buying and 
eating all those 
buns! Watch out 
for the email next 
week with all the 
details. We look 
forward to your 
support again.  

HOT CROSS BUNS FUNDRAISER 

YEAR 3&4 CULTURAL PARADE 

Last week, we held our Year 3&4 Cultural Parade and shared 
lunch. 
Each student wore a costume that accurately reflected their 
family's country of origin. We were a bright and colourful 
group; sporting national colours from all over the globe! 
The students researched their country of origin with many 
including a recipe from their culture to share with their 
classmates. 

After the parade, Bonnie Jarvis (Ngāti Whātua) welcomed 
and blessed us all with her mihi whakatau followed by the 
waiata Te Aroha. 

It was a truly heart-warming and memorable day and I 
would like to acknowledge all the effort that went into every 
cultural costume and dish that was prepared by whanau. 

Arohanui e hoa ma 

Sarah Mill  

 



 

 

YEAR 7 AND 8 CAMP 

One week after Camp Adair reopened their doors after suffering severe flooding, Year 7 and 8 arrived through the 

gates. The sun shone and the smiles grew bigger as the students faced their fears. The Leap of Faith, High Swing 

and the Confidence Course were just some of the highlights. Wading through the rapids and eel infested water, 

happy shrieks filled the valley. We couldn’t have attended camp without our brilliant parent helpers who gave 

everything. Thanks to everyone who supported us to ensure that Camp Adair 2023 was the best one yet. All 160 

students and 20 adults have created lifelong memories.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

We are very excited to announce that we are partnering with Linewize to further increase online safety 
at St Heliers School. Linewize is a school manager network and safety monitoring system for each of our 
Year 5-8 children whilst using their @shs.school.nz account. 
 

The Online Safety Hub is now live and includes access to the Qustodio Parent app.  We invite you to join 
us in further building healthy digital habits and a safe online environment for your child by creating 
your own Qustodio account to use at home across two devices free of charge.  
 

Key features include: 
• Filter and block apps and content that you don’t want your child to see 

 
• Customise what your child can access during homework hours 

 
• Balance screen time by setting time limits on devices as well as for specific apps 

 
• Protect screen-free moments such as mealtimes and bedtimes 

 
• As an extra safety measure, we have disabled all of our student accounts between 9 pm and 
7.30am each night 

 
 

Please use the  link below to create your Qustodio account through our Online Safety 

Hub:          stheliers.onlinesafetyhub.nz 

 

One parent/guardian needs to create the account in the first instance, and then additional parents/
guardians can be invited and given access to the same features once the account has been created. 
*Important point to note - when creating your Qustodio account a validation email will be sent to you. Please 
check your spam or clutter folder for the validation email. 
 

As a reminder, you can protect two additional personal devices (phones, shared iPads, etc.)  per family 
free of charge.  
 

For any further questions please contact Alex Wood via this email 
secretary@stheliers.school.nz 

 

Alex Wood  

LINEWIZE 

http://stheliers.onlinesafetyhub.nz/


 

 

Well done all those students who received Merit Certificates at the Year 5—8 Merit Assembly on Friday 3 
March and those students who received Merit Certificates at the Year 1—4 Merit Assembly on Friday 17 
March. 
Merit Awards recognise those children who have made a conscientious effort to improve an aspect of 
their schooling. These awards are about qualities such as perseverance, commitment, determination, 
diligence, improvement or a positive attitude. 

MERIT CERTIFICATES TERM 1 

Merit Awards - March 
Yr Rm Name 
5 21 Emily B 
5 21 Vika D 
5 21 Harry M 
5 21 Rizel M 
5 21 Chase D 
5 24 Katie G 
5 24 Kylie T 
5 24 Avery McC 
5 24 Sammy P 
5 24 Huxley S 
5 25 Liam R 
5 25 Jackson P 
5 25 Max E 
5 25 Alice P 
5 25 Lilyan G 
6 22 Joshua G 
6 22 Dragon U 
6 22 Sylvie C 
6 22 Yuri K 
6 23 Aria H 
6 23 Lauren W 
6 23 Jun C 
6 23 Evie B 
6 23 Ryan L 
6 26 Agnes JB 
6 26 Edgar R 
6 26 Francisca A 
6 26 Lucas H 
6 26 Caitlin S 
7 18 Andrew E 
7 18 Charlotte G 
7 18 Luke M 
7 18 James P 
7 18 Braden S 
7 19 Ameila H 
7 19 Richie H 
7 19 Ella C 
7 19 Jack S 
7 19 Bilal D 
7 27 Harley H 
7 27 Evie G 
7 27 Leo H 
7 27 Alice C 
7 27 Woni K 
8 14 Aaron G 
8 14 Freddie C 
8 14 Seoyoon C 
8 14 Maggie B 
8 14 Felix H 
8 15 Marie H 

8 15 Flynn B 

Merit Awards - March 
Yr Rm Name 
8 15 Aisha H 
8 15 Isaiah H 
8 15 Jamie W 
8 20 Ellie C 
8 20 Daniel P 
8 20 Sofia A 
8 20 Blake MT 
8 20 Ivan T 

Merit Awards - March 

Yr Rm Name 
1 2 Tayani B-O 
1 2 Mhiera M 
1 3 Harrison C 
1 3 Jiaqi W 
1 7 Altas B 
1 7 Rupert McG 
1 8 Alexander B 
1 8 Malo S 
2 4 Elise C 
2 4 Charles H 
2 4 Siwan N 
2 5 Mack J 
2 5 Shanshan R 
2 5 Thomas S 
2 6 Charlotte P 
2 6 Siwon N 
2 6 Magnolia D 
3 11 Bonnie J 
3 11 Flynn B 
3 11 Jiwoo K 
3 11 Joe B 
3 11 Bastian H 
3 12 Lara D 
3 12 Mariska vS 
3 12 Aaron McH 
3 17 Yumi C 
3 17 Matthew B 
3 17 Hugo McF 
4 10 Kyla H 
4 10 Briella D 
4 10 Nikki G 
4 10 Jackson C 
4 10 Ethan B 
4 13 Ruby H 
4 13 Kayden D 
4 13 Lera N 
4 13 Ale P 
4 13 Matthew G 
4 13 Sophia B 
4 16 Chelsea N 
4 16 Jack P 
4 16 Eva H 
4 16 Dex McG 



 

 

St Heliers School Swimming Sports - Years 7&8 

It was a fantastic fun filled day at the Year 7 and 8 Swimming sports at the Glenn Innes Pools on Friday 10 March. 
There was great participation from those who were competitive and those who wanted to just give it a go. The 
House Captains did an amazing job to rally the house and cheer for their team. Thanks to Nicola Gray, our sports 
coordinator, for organising the event. It was nice to see families watching this year and many thanks to the 
parents who assisted.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

A huge thanks to our parent 
helpers. We couldn’t have done it 
without your help. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS UPDATE 

 



 

 

Bay Suburbs Swimming Sports - Years 5&6 

 

On the 17th March a group of St Heliers students were lucky 
enough to be swimming against the best of the best from 
different local schools. Parents volunteered to drive us to 
and from Sacred Heart pools for this event. Once we had got 
to the pool we sat in our allocated seats and then started to 
warm up in the pool. After we warmed up, Year 5 students 
started their first heat and then Year 6 proceeded 
afterwards. Students represented our school in freestyle, 
butterfly, backstroke, breaststroke and medleys.  Everyone 
was cheering and chanting on the side-lines for the 
swimmers and encouraging them to do their best. St Heliers 
had a fantastic day achieving some excellent results 
individually as well as in the team relays.    
A special mention to Tom D who had some impressive 
results on the day. 
Grace K and Tom D Year 6 

 

 

Eastern Zone Swimming - Years 7&8 

The Year 7&8 Eastern Zone swimming sports was held at Sacred Heart Aquatic Centre last Thursday. While this 
date was the day of the National Teachers’ Strike and Y7&8 camp, four of our top Year 7 swimmers, Reid S, Mack 
C, Kova H and Ruby D, chose to attend the event and experienced competing against their peers from other 
Eastern Zone schools. The standard of competition was particularly high, however Kova and Ruby made it 
through to seven finals between them. Kova also achieved an impressive 3rd place in the 25m Freestyle, earning 
her qualification into the Auckland Champs competition. Thank you to our parent helpers Kevin Sowerby and 
Mike Homik. 

Kova       Ruby  

3rd - 25m Freestyle   7th - 25m Freestyle 

4th - 25m Backstroke   7th - 25m Backstroke 

4th - 25m Breaststroke   6th - 25m Breaststroke 

SPORTS UPDATE continued 

Netball Coaching 
Two ex St Heliers School students are offering to 

coach a netball team as part of their Duke of Edin-

burgh service programme. 

The girls are currently Year 10 students and have 

over eight years of netball experience. They could 

offer coaching to any Year level on Sunday         

afternoons starting this Term.   

If you are interested please contact our Sports Coor-

dinator, Nicola Gray nicolag@stheliers.school.nz 

mailto:nicolag@stheliers.school.nz


 

 

Rippa Rugby 

Year 1&2 students are currently participating in Rippa Rugby sessions on Tuesday mornings with coaches from Auckland 
University Rugby Football Club (AURFC).  AURFC run a free three week programme for schools in our local community to 
promote Rippa.  Students have learnt ball skills, playing as a team, and the concept of being on attack and defence. They 
have thoroughly enjoyed their extra time out on the field.  

Jackie Lyon, Team Leader Year 0-2 

St Heliers-Outstanding Flippa Ball School 

After being nominated by Marist club in December last year, then a comprehensive submission made by Marisa Kyd (Flippa 

Ball Co-ordinator), St Heliers School was the overall winner in the NZ Water Polo Awards for outstanding Flippa Ball school.  

Ahead of all other schools in New Zealand, what a fantastic achievement!  We are all very proud of you. 

A huge thanks to Marisa for organising the teams at St Heliers School and pulling together the statistics for all the teams to 

show not only the success for the year, but the growth and progression of the teams to mini polo and waterpolo. Her efforts 

are appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top Schools 
The Rotary Club of Auckland East organise a wonderful Top Schools Fun Day every year at Churchill Park School for Year 3-6 
students. This is a hugely popular event that many of our students look forward to participating in. A big thank you to Ingrid 
May and Cate Bus who organised 40 St Heliers School students into four teams to participate in Sunday’s event. They had a 
great day saying “the kids were awesome; team managers were fabulous, and the community support was great”.   

“Fun day is when schools get together and play activities. We won 5 out of 12 games. There were 21 games all together. 
There was a place with ice blocks, donuts and chips. There was even a water slide. My favourite was wobbly wheels” 

“Our adventure started at wobbly wheels. Riding on one of those things felt like we were falling for 10 minutes! We then 
moved on to ski run where we had to work as a team to put wooden blocks in buckets. After that we ran to the husky run. We 
needed to collect bags and bring them to the start line by pulling people on a sled.” 

Maddie C, Ruby H and Cooper G, Year 4 & Year 6. 

 

 

 

SPORTS UPDATE continued 



 

 

Friday 24 March   Citizenship Assembly @2pm 

 

Tuesday 28 March   Y7&8 Waterwise Rm 15, 19, 27 

Wednesday 29 March  Y7&8 Waterwise Rm 14, 18, 20 

Thursday 30 March                     New Entrant Information morning and  

      new entrants visit. 

      Excellence Assembly @2pm 

 

Friday 31 March    Harmony Day 

 

Tuesday 4 April    Y7&8 Waterwise Rm 15, 19, 27 

Wednesday 5 April    Y7&8 Waterwise Rm 14, 18, 20 

Thursday 6 April     New Entrants half day visit 8.30– 12.30pm 

        Y7&8 Immunisation Consent Talk 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

2023 SCHOOL YEAR DATES 

Term 1  1 February—6 April 

Term 2 24 April—30 June 

Term 3 17 July—22 September 

Term 4 9 October—15 December 

We would like to welcome our new students who started at St Heliers School since the last 

newsletter: Cici C and Lulu C. 

WELCOME TO ST HELIERS SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

TERM 1 ASSEMBLIES 

Whole School Assembly       

Citizenship Awards 

Assembly 

Friday 24 March 2pm 

Whole School  Assembly     

Excellence Awards 

Assembly 

Thursday 30 March 2pm 

TEACHER ONLY DAY—Monday 24 April 

Well done to all these students who received their Starting School Certificates on Tuesday this week. 

 

STARTING SCHOOL CERTIFICATES 

Isla A  Charlotte H 

Madden M  Amelia P  

Finn D  Hugo S  

Syrus ST  



 

 

 

Order ezlunch for delivery from Monday 27 March 
to Thursday 6 April and go in the draw to WIN a 
Lego Creator 3-in-1 White Rabbit. The winner will 
be drawn on Thursday 6 April 2023 and be notified 
by phone and/or email. Every lunch order gets an-
other chance to win. Go to www.mykindo.co.nz to 
start ordering.  

http://www.mykindo.co.nz


 

 


